July 1, 2016

Dear Fellow Veterans and Friends:

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, HAPPY BIRTHDAY, to the United States of America.  The United States of America is celebrating its 240th Birthday this year.  We celebrate our independence with fireworks, picnics, trips, and to be with our families and loved ones.  

On June 14, 2016-Commander Gary Zanardi, Walt Stevenson, John Moore, Dwayne Brabec, John Mac Arthur, Al Smith, and Ed Jackson attended the Flag Day Celebration at the Lew-Port Intermediate Center.  What a GREAT program they put on to honor the Flag and our Veterans on Flag Day.  Joy Khatib and her staff, and students from the Intermediate Center put on a Flag Day celebration, according to this writer put on a Flag Day Celebration, second to none.

On June 23, 2016-Commander Gary Zanardi, John Moore, Vicki Suitor, John Mac Arthur, Duwayne Brabec worked the V.F.W. Booth at the Street Dance.  We passed out information about the V.F.W. and Veterans Information, sold hats and shirts, and collected donations for the Post.  We gave out Freeze-Pops, under the direction of Lynn Zanardi to the children who were at the Street Dance.  THANK YOU LYNN.

On June 27, 2016-Commander Gary Zanardi, Walt Stevenson, John Moore, Lynn Zanardi, Walt Stevenson’s Mother in Law, Marie Stevenson, John Mac Arthur, and others set up a booth at the Town of Niagara Veterans Park, to sell 50-50 tickets to the Monday Night Concert Series, sponsored by the Town of Niagara.  We netted $407.00.  GREAT SHOW!!

Upcoming Events:

July 11, 2016-The Post #313 Annual Community Hot Dogs and Hamburger Roast 6:30 P.M.  GUEST:  State Senator Robert Ortt.

August 8, 2016-The Post #313 Annual Steak Cook-out.  6:30 P.M.  Bring the Family and Guests.  Cost is $12.00 each, Please bring a dish to pass. 

WELCOME BACK:  Jim and Joan Wilkesmore from their Winter Retreat in Florida.  Jim Thank-you for the hats that you brought back for sale, and you and Joan’s donation to the Post, it is greatly appreciated.  And as always, we hope your vacation in Florida this past winter was an enjoyable, and healthy one.

Until we meet again, have a great, healthy, Summer and above anything else, May God Bless our Veterans, Friends and Families.

JOHN H. MAC ARTHUR

POST ADJUTANT/NEWSLETTER CO-EDITOR 

